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By Christophe Cas

No one can accuse luxury brands of cutting corners where advertising spend is concerned. On average, they divert
8 percent of their revenue into funding advertising initiatives.

In the United States, for example, luxury brands invested more than $5 billion in advertising last year, accounting for
a significant portion of overall marketing expenditure.

Love it or hate it, advertising is a principal ingredient of business success. How else would you make customers be
aware of your brand and build an inspirational image?

Advertising is also essential for increasing brand equity and driving traffic to point of sales, which is how you boost
your revenues.

The twist
So, I assume we can agree that advertising remains important. But let us explore the issue through some numbers to
see whether luxury brands are doing it right and extracting maximum value from their advertising investments.

Here is one number: the average conversion rate in retail is  about 10 percent, which is to say that merely 10 out of
100 customers entering a store will buy.

The best-in-class brands can boast a 20 percent conversion rate, but that still leaves anywhere between 80 percent
and 90 percent of store visitors exiting without a purchase.

On the bright side, these numbers are not necessarily a harbinger of doom because nowadays a store has become
more of a touch point along the customer journey.

A transaction may occur on the premises during the visit, but it may also take place at a later time in another brand
store think airport outlets, for instance or online.

Therefore, a visit without a purchase is not really the issue.

We truly have a problem when non-buying customers go away without leaving their personal information. This
should be ringing all sorts of alarm bells because it means the brand cannot continue its conversation with these
customers.

Our research shows that in 2017, an average of 65 percent of non-buying customers were not invited to leave their
personal information. In other words, this is nearly 60 percent of store visitors who cannot be engaged in further
conversation.

Advertising is only one of many budgetary considerations for luxury brands when it comes to attracting customers
to a store as it also entails expenditure on rent, fittings and staff salaries, among other things.

When you add it all up, you start questioning the rationale behind these investments.
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Not because they no longer matter in the grand scheme of things, but because the current retail landscape has
rendered existing advertising budget allocation practices inefficient.

When you think back to those nearly 60 percent of clients not engaged at all during a store visit, it becomes painful to
think of the revenue opportunities missed, not to mention the waste of money spent to get those customers cross the
store threshold in the first place.

Luxury brands now operate in a world where consumers are starting to sidestep advertising and increasingly count
on referrals and recommendations to choose a product or a service.

Think of it in this way: marketing is no longer about what you say to customers but how you influence what they say
to each other.

The fix
With that in mind, it seems clear to us that luxury brands should spend more on creating unique and memorable
customer experiences both in-store and post-purchase for buyers and non-buyers alike.

Front-line team members should be considered an additional marketing channel, or at least an extension of one.

While brands make substantial investments in public relations and special events, they need to spend more to make
a positive, lasting impression on the customers who come into the store, instead of striving to draw even more
customers inside.

Part of the advertising budget should go into delivering customer experiences and providing value to store visitors,
surprising and delighting them at the same time.

You can guess what will follow, can you not? Conversations sparked by viral tweets, social media shares and likes,
which is as good as advertising gets for luxury brands.

The help
The gist of what has been said so far is that luxury brands need to pivot from a push to a pull strategy.

Carving out a larger portion of the advertising budget to invest in customer experiences is the way forward, but
multiple factors need to interact for effective execution and tangible results.

For one thing, brands need to put the right people on the shop floor. This may require investment in proper training
and ongoing support.

Other necessary ingredients are decent pay plus the right key performance indicators and incentives.

LUXURY BRANDS should empower their teams to do whatever is required to deliver a high-quality customer
experience, one that will be remembered, shared and seen by many.

When the social media and word-of-mouth mills start churning, luxury brands will have all the vindication they need
for having aligned their advertising budgets with the new realities of retail.

Christophe Cas is CEO of Customer Experience Group, Dubai, United Arab Emirates. Reach him at
christophe.cais@customerexperiencegroup.com.
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